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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON
May 28, 1971

Your Imperial Majesty:

Thank you for your letters. I appreciated having a full
account of Foreign Minister Riad's comments and your
observations on those, as well as on Foreign Minister
Zahedi's discussions in Cairo.

As you know, I share your belief that a peaceful settlement

of the Arab-Israeli conflict must be sought in accordance
with the Security Council resolution of November 22, 1967.
While I continue persuaded that negotiating a peace agreement
must be primarily the work of Israel and the Arab states -~
themselves, I recognize that the United States has an impor-

tant role to play in furthering this process. Secretary

Rogers reaffirmed this during his stops in the area.

Although there is much yet to be done, I have been encouraged e
by the improvement that has taken place in the past year.

. The ceasefire has now held for nine months, and this has
helped bring about at least the beginning of an evolution of
public attitudes on both sides. There is a degree of impatience,
which is quite understandable. But the public attitudes with !
which both sides must contend have been conditioned by more ' !
than two decades of suspicion, and achievement of a peace '
that will last will, of course, depend on a change of those
public attitudes.

I recognize that the time factor cuts two ways. President

Sadat has frankly explained the exigencies of the situation as

he feels them, and we fully understand that time is an important
element: while time is needed to allow each side to adjust to
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the compromises that are necessary to move toward a peace
settlement, we also are aware that the present situation con-
tinues to be fragile.

We are working with both sides within the context of the Jarring
mission, which we support strongly. Secretary Rogers' just-
concluded trip to the Near East was in support of continued
negotiations under Ambassador Jarring's auspices and helped,
we think, to clarify the issues and narrow differences between
the two sides. In addition, Israel and Egypt have indicated their
desire to work through the United States Government in discussing
the possibilities for an interim Suez Canal agreement, and we
are engaged in this role. Any arrangement that may be agreed
upon between the parties for reopening the Suez Canal would not
only reduce the dangers of renewed fighting, but also constitute
a step toward a final, overall settlement.

Mr. Riad's statement to you that the United Arab Republic will

do everything possible to maintain its present policy of seeking

a negotiated peace settlement is reassuring. A return to warfare s
would be a tragedy for all concerned. It would be bloody,

immensely wasteful in terms of national resources, and I cannot

see that either side could expect to achieve decisive results.

Your personal evaluations were most helpful. I hope you will LA
continue to be in touch with me directly on this matter whenever ‘
you feel it would be useful. Certainly both of us share the same

deep concern for the importance of achieving a peaceful settle-

ment of this long and tragic conflict.

With warm personal regards,

His Imperial Majesty

Mohammad Reza Shah Pahlavi .
Shahanshah of Iran
Tehran

DECLASSIFIED

PA/HO Department of State
E.O. 12958, as amended

: June 21, 2006
Dispatched via S/S 5/28/71 (xb)



	Page 1
	Page 2

